
Area 64 District Business Meeting via Zoom 9-27-2020 

Meeting opened @6:05 p.m. with Serenity Prayer 

Members in attendance: 

Gretchen S. DCM, Nadine B. Alt. DCM, Diane H. Secretary, Jim W. Corrections and 

Lunch Bunch GSR, Danny R. The Family Afterward GSR, Audrey M First Things First 

GSR, Rory J Central GSR, Alan L. Morning Meditations and Carol L. Women’s 

Corrections Chair. 

Committee Reports: 

The Grasshopper and Technology reports were given by Gretchen: Grasshopper is 

working well, however an opening is available on Wednesday night to take 

Hotline calls.  Technology is going well, website is up but not a lot of traffic during 

Covid-19.  Gretchen also gave account balances as the Treasurer position is still 

vacant.  Beginning checking balance of $1544.03, prudent reserve of $905.65.  

Seventh tradition donations for month of Aug. were $358.08 and so far in Sept. 

$370.72. Payment of $114.70 for Grasshopper and $100 for P.O. Box. 

A motion made and seconded to accept these reports, motion passed. 

Corrections Committee: Currently the corrections facilities are not allowing 

meetings to come in due to Covid19 concerns. Motion and second to accept, 

motion carried. 

Group reports: 

Central Group: REBOS building is open and meetings are going well, the group is 

financially sound. Masks are available and for most part social distancing is 

observed. Members have volunteered and are keeping facility cleaned after 

meetings. 

First Things First: Meetings are via ZOOM @7:00 a.m. with exception of Tuesday 

morning which is in person meeting at church. 

Morning Meditations: meeting 7 days a week. 

Seekers: Still meeting via ZOOM. 



Lunch Bunch: Are meeting in person on Sat. and Sun. at 8:30 a.m. at park in 

Greeneville, Social distancing being observed. Members adapting with ongoing 

situation. 

Family Afterward: Are meeting in person with good attendance, people are glad 

to be back. 

VA DOM: Currently no meetings being held due to Covid19, not sure when 

facilities will reopen to meetings. 

Old Business: no action last month or this on old business. The Treasurer position 

is still open. 

New Business: Alan L. volunteered for CPC committee chair.  Motion made and 

seconded with members voting to accept.  Thank you Alan! 

The last Area 64 assembly was held virtually with about 160 people attending. 

There is a push for use of technology more, with a Google grant being applied for. 

The 4th quarter assembly will also be conducted virtually November 6-7, 2020. 

The next District meeting will be Sunday, October 25th at 6:00p.m. via Zoom.  

Motion made, seconded and carried to close meeting.  Meeting closed at 

6:20p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


